TTAD Emergency board meeting
September 26th, 2023, Via Zoom.
Meeting begins: 6:00pm
Attended: Nancy Kraushaar, Alan McAvoy, Matthew Farris, Kathy Stallkamp & Anthony Markey.

Tigard Pool bids for replastering: Two bids were presented, one from Anderson Pools and one from PDX Pools. The bid price were as follows:
Anderson pools - $278,443.00
PDX pools - $219,603.00
The bids were discussed to ensure they each met the minimum requirements as stated in the bid paperwork. There was then discussion about any possible differences in the bids. Of note was, PDX Pools did not identify replacing the drain covers. This was not noted in the request for bid and amounts to $500 - $1000 of additional cost. Anderson Pools says it does not include the price for permits while PDX Pools doesn’t reference a permit. Anthony said a permit is not necessary so it’s not an issue. Anderson Pools also says it would use 3X3 tiles. Matt said it would actually be 2X2 tiles. The bid for Anderson Pools lists multiple sites where they have performed work showing them to have experience with large projects. Anthony said he has had a great rapport with PDX Pools, found their work to be of high quality, and PDX Pools was recommended by other pool operators. 
With all other factors equal, Matthew made a motion to award the contract to PDX Pools as they provided  the lowest response and responsible bid. The motion was seconded by Alan. The motion passed with 4 ayes (Matt, Alan, Nancy & Kathy). 
Motion to Adjourn by Nancy, seconded by Alan. Meeting adjourned at 6:15pm.
